
                                  FRIENDS of the EMPIRE LIBRARY
                                              October 10, 2017
                                                      Minutes
   Pres. Susan Harmon called MEETING TO ORDER at 5 o’clock with 
Carolyn, Nina, Melissa, Patti, Lois, and Roz present and approving  
AGENDA and Sept. minutes.
   Roz Starn presented TREASURER’S REPORT with $3174.76 balance.
   Nina reported BOOK KIOSK profit at $6.43.
   Susan reported FOEL MEMBERSHIP at status quo. Lois plans to visit 
EMPIRE PTA in December.
    Regarding MEASURE S, Lois & Carolyn reported walking precincts. 
Carolyn reported positive response from absentee voters she talked to, and  
she left  @10 lawn signs with interested voters as well as written info. She 
left written info with absentee voters who were not home. Lois did get some 
NO for the VOTE on precinct walk. Lois placed 2 30x60 Vote S signs on 
Albers and in Empire.
     Final check on FALL FESTIVAL , OCT. 28, included following:
                  Costume Parade— 3 $10 gift certificates prizes. Two STARS 
volunteers will judge; PARADE will start outside & wind through library. 
Halloween music will play.
                 EMPIRE 4-H will do face painting; Roz & Marie will supply cups, 
napkins, cookies, and apple juice; CRAFTS include lollipop ghosts, “minion 
bookmarks,” button maker, pumpkin bowling, coloring table, fingerprint 
trees, fall wreaths, sticker masks and door-knob hangers; SCAVENGER 
HUNT in library
      MELISSA, BRANCH ASST. MANAGER, reported following activities 
activities & patron participants:
                   ACTIVITIES——— PARTICIPANTS
                     Popsicle coaster            12
                     Legos                             10
                     Fluffy slime                     11
                     Straw Rockets                  9
BRANCH MANAGER, GRACE HABIGER, will be transferring to teen-
project at  Salida Library with her replacement for Empire helping at Fall 
Festival and thereafter. Melissa says there is no news about the new 
Empire Library facility.

Respectful submitted, Carolyn Di Piero


